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Congratulations to the Macomb Township Lions 

Club for 50 years of service and thank you for    

allowing me to be a part of your 50th Anniversary 

celebration. I had a wonderful time with the      

Macomb Township Lions and the Macomb    

Township Lioness. I would also like to              

congratulate the Eastpointe Lions Club for 70 

years and the Eastpointe Lioness Club for 35 

years of service to the district. Many thanks and 

appreciation go out to all those who participated 

in that special evening, especially to Toast Master Extraordinaire PDG Ron 

Papa and to our always illustrious and magnificent guest speaker, PID Bill 

Hansen. 

Thank you and congratulations to all of the region/zone chairpersons and to 

everyone else who participated and graduated this year from the Lions   

Leadership Institute in Higgins Lake. Your district thanks you for your   

leadership. Keep it going forward! 

Speaking about leadership, we are looking for new members to step up and 

guide the future of District 11-A2 as region chairpersons and zone chairper-

sons. If you know of someone who would be great at this or another district 

position, communicate and relay their information to 1VDG Leo Schaefer. 



The LLC (or Lions Learning Center) has new courses available for the club 

president, club secretary and club treasurer to participate in at your        

convenience. To access the upgraded LLC, use the following steps: 

Log in to your Lion Account. For assistance with your Lion Account,   

contact My Lion Support at mylionsupport@lionsclubs.org or 630-468

-7000. 

Select “Go” for the Learn app. 

Select “Go” to access the Lions Learning Center. 

View assigned learning on your homepage or choose a course from the 

course library. 

 

Lions Clubs International has a Facebook page named “Lions Clubs Help and 

Support Group”. One of their posts is “20 Expert Tactics for Dealing with  

Difficult People”. Some of the ideas presented in this post are some of the 

same ideas presented at the USA/Canada Forum in Spokane, Washington 

this year when Rachelle Strawther talked about “Leading Without Authority”. 

The article is included in this edition of the newsletter.  

I am sorry to disclose the Berkley Lions Club will be disbanded on Tuesday, 

December 10, 2019 and the Farmington-Novi Lions Club will be disbanded at 

the end of December 2019.  

I would like to congratulate 25 of our 41 clubs for reporting August’s       

membership report online through the use of MyLCI. Some clubs still report 

but do not use the online website. Those clubs that reported online are      

Armada, Birmingham, Clarkston Area, Eastpointe, Hazel Park, Lake  Orion, 

Lathrup Village, Macomb Township, Mount Clemens, New Baltimore, Novi, 

Ortonville, Richmond, Rochester, Rochester Hills, Romeo, Royal Oak, 

Selfridge Chesterfield, Shelby Township, St. Clair Shores, Sterling Heights, 

Troy Community, Utica, Washington and Wixom-Walled Lake Lions Clubs. 

 

I hope that everyone had a Happy Thanksgiving this 

past month and will have a Merry Christmas and a 

Happy New Year. 

https://eur03.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fapp.e.roar.lionsclubs.org%2Fe%2Fer%3Futm_source%3DEloqua%26utm_campaign%3DLDR_EN_11%252F19_LLC%2520-%2520Club%2520officer%2520course%2520launch%26utm_medium%3Demail%26s%3D94443966%26lid%3D4751%2
mailto:mylionsupport@lionsclubs.org


Catch a peek inside of Governor Scott’s head…. 

On a more serious note…. 









2nd Vice District Governor's Notes 

I really hope everyone had a wonderful         

Thanksgiving and had some time to spend with their 

families.  It is a time to sit back and realize how    

fortunate we all are.  It is a good time to rest and get 

ready for the busy holiday season that is ahead of 

us.  We had our second round of Region meetings.  

From the reports given, it sounds like many of the 

clubs are really active now and are  getting ready to 

make sure their community has a great Christmas.   

I hope that all of you have a great Christmas and 

wonderful holiday season.  Make sure to get some 

quality time in with your family. We have our third Cabinet Meeting coming up on  

January 8
th
 in Novi and Convention registration forms have gone out.  Allow for some 

well-deserved rest after all of the busy holiday activities and then let’s get ready for a 

fantastic 2
nd

 half of this year as we all strive to meet our club’s          commitment to 

our communities!   

Please remember, if you would like me to come visit your club, contact me and I will 

be more than happy to spend some time with your club. 

I will talk to you next month. 



1VDG Leo Schaefer 
Hi everyone!  

Sharon and I are very grateful for all of your 

thoughts and prayers. Thank You 

We are entering the Holiday Season for 2019. We 

all have something to be thankful for during this 

Holiday period. I hope everybody enjoyed 

Thanksgiving Day with Family.   

I started the month of November by going to the 

Leadership School in Higgins Lake. What a great 

learning experience that was for all of us! This is 

something that all Lions should take advantage 

of.  It will help to build strong leadership in our 

district.   

Congratulation to all of the clubs for the hard work getting new members and for the       

retention of members. The District went to the PLUS side for the first time since July 1st. 

Keep up the good work! 

I am still looking for ZONE Chairs  REGION 1    ZONE 2 and 3 

                                                             REGION 2    ZONE 2 

                                                             REGION 3    ZONE 1 and 2 

I am also looking for REGION CHAIRS for all three ( 3 ) REGIONS  Give me a call as I would 

like to have you on the team for 2020-2021.   My number is 586 843-3222   

That is all for now 

1VDG 11A-2 

Leo Schaefer 



Hello busy lioness’s! I’m pleased to announce I made it to three of our Lioness clubs. I must admit, I’m thoroughly amazed with 

the amount you generously contribute to your communities. This time of year the community relies on our generosity through 

several of our recognizable charitable campaigns: 

 Adopting a family in our community Penrickton Center – Adopt a child 

 Providing food baskets to the hungry Providing nutritional service for seniors 

 Breakfast with Santa for the community’s children 

 Governor Scott is promoting kindness, both amongst us and outwardly toward others. It’s working! I am witnessing a noticeable 

increase in kind deeds all around. We couldn’t accomplish the wonderful things we do without kindness.  Considering the       

heartwarming buy-in I experienced at the four Lioness clubs, I’m confident the Governor’s kindness campaign is thriving at the 

two clubs I have yet to visit.   

We are a very generous, using our own money when needed to help the less fortunate in our communities. Numerous fund     

raisers are taking place right now. Please aide each other by attending multiple fund raisers and show your continued support in 

raising much needed funds. After all, it’s our calling to serve.  

“If you need to use a cattle prod to get more energetic people to join us in our mission to serve”  

Governor Scott( at a region meeting) 

His energetic cattle prod approach corralled me to be your Lioness Liaison this Lionistic year.  By no means am I comfortable with 

public speaking and I won’t claim to enjoy it. I will admit, it is opening up my world to a plethora of new experiences. Working 

beyond my comfort level allows me to visit each lion’s club, witness the selfless fund raising creativity of our members and      

enhance our future charitable endeavors.  

Good fortune took me to my first Plaid Shirt fund raiser in Armada. Witnessing the kind ways of the wonderful people in       

attendance made my heart swell with joy. No need for Governor Scott’s proverbial cattle prod to get me there!  

In closing, I ask you all to continue to show kindness to others by being supportive of one another and attend as many activities as 

possible. Service buried in Lionism is what we do! The amazing work you do isn’t going unnoticed. I hope you all enjoyed a       

rewarding and enjoyable Thanksgiving filled with bountiful blessings. Be safe during your holiday travels and share in a miraculous 

Christmas season! Please don’t forget about my fall project ( Project Kidsight) I would like to have as many donations as possible 

by the end of the year. 

 

Thank you 

Lioness Liaison 

Kim Bone  

Lioness Liaison Kim Bone  



Many thanks to 

Lion Larry Cole, 

Membership 

Statistician, for 

providing this 

information.. 

The Birmingham Lions welcome Collen Woof, sponsored by William Willard. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Ann McKeen, sponsored by Mary Rodgers. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Gregory Baker, sponsored by Mary Rodgers. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Jill Baker, sponsored by Mary Rodgers. 

The Lake Orion Lions Club welcomes Mark McKeen, sponsored by Mary Rodgers. 

The Lathrup Village Lions welcome David Joseph Foote, sponsored by Bruce Calder. 

The Macomb Township Lions welcome Keith Keith, sponsored by Robert Clore. 

The New Baltimore Lions Club welcomes Lisa Raiss, sponsored by Sarah Boyle. 

The Rochester Lions Club welcomes Barbara Zonca, sponsored by Kathy Gladd. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Gerald Lambert, sponsored by Dennis Sekerak. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes John Frazer, sponsored by Anthony Volpe. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Scott Brady, sponsored by Andy Chomicz. 

The Romeo Lions Club welcomes Stewart Durham, sponsored by Anthony Volpe.   



What’s Going on Around the  

District??? 

Construction is underway at the Bear Lake Camp!   

Ground was recently broken for the addition to 

the dining hall. 





The Troy Community Lions wish 
to congratulate Dilayia Dickerson 
for being their Peace Poster    
winner. 

The Theme of this year’s contest 
was “Journey of Peace”. 

Pictured: Lion Donna Quinn (Troy 

Community Lions Peace Poster 

Chair) & Dilayia Dickerson 

The Troy Community Lions organized a club diabetes screening event to celebrate World    
Diabetes Day, November 14, 2019.  The online risk assessment was made available for each 

member to take and then they took their “Blue Thumbs Up” photo. 













Leader Dogs for the Blind is currently looking for more people who are interested in serving as a volunteer 
puppy raiser.  By “raising” a Future Leader Dog, you’ll help a person who is blind or visually impaired gain 
confidence, and the ability to travel safely and independently.  Raising a Future Leader Dog won’t only 
change someone else’s life- it will also change yours! For more information about raising Leader Dog pup-
pies, visit https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/  

  

 Thanks, 

Kathleen Breen 

Lions Events and Logistics Coordinator 
Leader Dogs for the Blind 
1039 S. Rochester Rd. • Rochester Hills, MI 48307-3115 
Direct (248) 218 6407 

Toll Free (888) 777-5332 

https://www.leaderdog.org/volunteer/raise-a-puppy/






Fellow Lions, 
Attached please find an Nomination application for the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation “Hall 
of Fame” 2020. 
All applications must be sent to District Governor Lion Scott Berry by December 31, 2019. Governor 
Lion Scott will present them to the Cabinet members and will be voted on at the January 8, 2020 
Cabinet Meeting at Novi. 
There is 2 categories for nominations. One is for Lions that are living and a separate category for de-
ceased Lions. The Cabinet will be asked to endorse one living nomination and one deceased nomina-
tion to be submitted to the Lions of Michigan Service Foundation by March 1,2020. 
We have several Lions that should deserve consideration. 
Please fill out the  application completely. Forms not filled out completely will be disqualified. 
A complete list of the District Lions in the “Hall of Fame” are in the District Roster Book. 
If you have any questions feel free to contact me. 
Yours in Lionism, 
PCC Lion Frank Cunningham 

(586) 465-6694 

fcunningham@wowway.com 

  
District Governor Lion Scott Berry 

29315 Taylor St. 
Saint Clair Shores, MI. 48081 

scott.edward.berry@outlook.com 

mailto:fcunningham@wowway.com
mailto:scott.edward.berry@outlook.com





















